
San Gorgonio Pass Water Agency 
 
 
DATE: July 10, 2023 
 
TO: Board of Directors 
 
FROM: Lance Eckhart, General Manager 
 
BY: Tom Todd, Jr., Chief Financial Officer 
 
SUBJECT:  CONTRACT FOR PROFESSIONAL SERVICES WITH THE INLAND 

EMPIRE RESOURCE CONSERVATION DISTRICT FOR FY 2023-24 
   
RECOMMENDATION  
 
Authorize the General Manager to sign the proposed contract with the Inland Empire 
Resource Conservation District for professional services for FY 2023-24. 
 
PREVIOUS CONSIDERATION 
 

 Water Conservation & Education Committee – June 13, 2023: The Committee 
reviewed IERCD activities for FY22-23. 
 

 Board Meeting - July 25, 2022:  The Board approved a contract with IERCD for 
professional services for FY 2022-23. 
 

 Board Meeting – August 9,2021:  The Board approved a contract with IERCED for 
professional services for FY 2021-22. 
 

 Board Meeting – August 17, 2020:  The Board approved a contract with IERCED for 
professional services for FY 2020-21. 
 

 Board Meeting – July 1, 2019:  The Board approved a contract with IERCED for 
professional services for FY 2019-20. 

 
 
BACKGROUND  
 
The Inland Empire Resource Conservation District has been making presentations about 
water-related topics to area schools for the Agency since 2014.  Each year, the Agency 
reviews IERCD activities and reviews proposals for activities for the coming fiscal year. 
 
This year, IERCD proposes to complete live in-person classroom presentations, as well 
as remote virtual classroom presentations.  The mix of in-person presentations compared 
to virtual presentations will be dependent on school requirements for health and safety.  
In addition, they propose to update lesson videos they have already developed and create 
new videos as necessary.  They are also available to provide workshops for the 
community, either in-person or virtually, as well as limited support for the Agency’s social 
media and website outreach efforts. 



 
 

  
 

 
The contract for FY23-24 proposes a not-to-exceed amount of $45,000.  The contract 
specifies the amount charged for each individual program or service and stipulates that 
regular communication with Staff will be necessary to maximize the impact of the various 
components. 
 
The Agency has been very pleased with the performance of IERCD.  The educational 
atmosphere has been challenging during the past few years due to COVID, but IERCD 
has proved to be creative and innovative in the execution of each agreement. 
 
ANALYSIS 
 
The procurement policy requires Board approval for contracts between $40,001 and 
$50,000, and requires the solicitation of two proposals unless sufficient reasons can be 
demonstrated to overrule this requirement.  The established relationship with IERCD and 
the Agency’s satisfaction with IERCD’s long-established program and previous 
performance mitigate the need for two proposals. 
 
FISCAL IMPACT  
 
The recently approved General Fund Budget for FY 2023-24 includes $45,000 for School 
Education Programs (line 98 in the presentation of the proposed budget). 
 
ACTION 
 
Authorize General Manager to sign the proposed contract with the Inland Empire 
Resource Conservation District for professional services for FY 2023-24. 
 
ATTACHMENTS 
 
IERCD proposed contract 
















